
 
 

August 05, 2019 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No. 57 (2019) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER  

The Maritime Administration Department hereby notifies all vessels calling Port Georgetown 
and those within the port, that the Guyana Power & Light (GPL) will undertake submarine 
cable burial activities across the Demerara River.   
 
This operation which will be conducted from their Kingston, Georgetown facility to Vreed-
en-hoop facility would commence on August 7, 2019 for a period of twelve (12) days, and 
will incorporate the use of the undermentioned vessels. 
 

 M/T MINDY LYNN  

 M/T RED DAWN  

 D/B GAICO MARINE 

 D/B GAICO MARINE 2 
 
The submarine cable would be buried along the following coordinates: 
 

No. Location   Latitude (N) Longitude (W)        Remarks 

1 Vreed en Hoop 06°48'.766 58°10'.833 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

2 Kingston 06°49'.383 58°09'.983 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

 

During this period, these spud barges (fitted with necessary day signals and navigational lights) 
would BE moving along this defined route. As such, ALL mariners are required to 
communicate with VHF Ch.16 or via Georgetown Lighthouse if required to transit the area, 
and to navigate with caution when in this area. 
 
Communication can be made on via the Georgetown Lighthouse. 
 

M. Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 
 

 


